WANTAGE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH

MINUTES OF MEETING

APRIL 14, 2010

The Wantage Township Board of Health held its regular monthly meeting Wednesday, April 14, 2010 at the Wantage Township Municipal Building, 888 State Route 23 South, Wantage, New Jersey at 7:30 p.m.

Members present: Mrs. Susan Floyd, Mrs. Deborah Granata, Mr. Ezra Holley and Dr. Arthur Braunwell. Also present was Mr. Michael Plaza, Sussex County Chief REHS, Mrs. Jeanne McBride, Secretary. Absent: Mrs. Gloria Li Trenta.

Dr. Braunwell made the following statement. "This meeting is being held in compliance with the provisions of the Open Public Meetings Act, Public Laws of 1975 Chapter 231. It has been properly advertised and certified".

Mrs. McBride announced the retirement of Board Member Gloria Li Trenta. Mrs. Li Trenta resigned after thirty years on the Board of Health, many of those years serving as secretary as well as board member. Her knowledge, humor and dedication to the health and welfare of Wantage Township will be missed.

MINUTES

On motion by Mrs. Floyd, seconded by Mr. Holley, the minutes of the meeting of March 10, 2010 were approved as presented and ordered filed. Ayes: Floyd, Granata, Holly, Braunwell. Nays: None.

READING OF REPORTS

County Health Department	March 2010
Sanitarian Michael Plaza	March 2010
Registrar	March 2010
Secretary	March 2010

Mr. Plaza read his reports.

Ryan Homes have installed a septic system for their model home located at Route 284 and Sterling Drive.

An application for a Cigar Bar located on Boulder Hills Boulevard has been denied, the lounge has been removed. The business will now operate as a smoke shop.

The Double S Diner received a Notice of Violation for their water test, taken in July. The proper steps are being taken to rectify the situation.

A resident complained of an oil smell at the horse farm on Lewisburg Road Block 18 Lot 36.05 which led to the discovery of illegal dumping of asphalt and plastic particles. Numerous government agencies are involved in the investigation, cleanup and issuing summons if necessary.

The Recreation fields at Lott Road are now open.

DISCUSSION OF REPORTS

CORRESPONDENCE

SUSSEX COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES:

Youth Camp Facility Operator: Re: NJ Youth Camp safety Standards and Recreation Bathing Standards.

NJLINCS:

Public Health Alert: CDC Recommendation to Temporarily Suspend Usage of GlaxcoSmithKline rotavirix Vaccine

Public Health Update: Reduced Vaccine Schedule for Post-exposure Prophylasix to prevent human rabies.

Public Health Advisory: Interim Guidance for rescue groups importing dogs and cats from Haiti.

DISCUSSION OF CORRESPONDENCE

NEW BUISNESS

Rabies Clinic – April 23, 2010 271 vaccinations 175 dogs and 96 cats

OLD BUSINESS

OPEN PUBLIC SESSION

There being no public present Mrs. Floyd made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Mrs. Granata.

Ayes: Mrs. Floyd, Mrs. Granata, Mr. Holley, Dr. Braunwell.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne M. McBride, Secretary, Board of Health